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MEMORANDUM 

To: Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Members  

From:  Steve Janiszewski, Park Operations Manager 

Subject: Proposed Disc Golf Course locations 

Date: January 11, 2023 
    
The Whatcom Disc Golf Club is a non-profit organization with approximately 975 members across the 

City of Bellingham and Whatcom County.  The Club currently helps to maintain and improve the 9-hole 

disc golf course at Cornwall Memorial Park through a Memorandum of Agreement in addition to holding 

tournaments and volunteer work parties.  The Club also has participated in the planning and testing of a 

new 18-hole disc golf course at the Lake Padden Golf Course in 2022.  

 

This group is interested in supporting additional locations to install disc golf to meet the growing interest 

in the sport.  They are proposing the following locations: 

• Queen Mountain Open Space 

• Civic Athletic Complex 

• Northridge Park 

 

 


